
AT A SPECIAL MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.
on Monday the 17th day of May, 2021
 Present

            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 
                                             Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman (remote)
                                                    Scott M. Manley, Councilman (remote)

                                                    Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman (remote)
Also Present

             Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town (remote)
                                                     Joseph P. Pedi, Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
3.  CONSULTANT’S REPORT ON VIDEO LOTTERY TERMINALS IN SHOPPING CENTERS
     Town Supervisor Piaquadio said the purpose of this Special Meeting is to receive
     reports from two Town hired consultants who performed traffic and environmental

     analysis which would result from the presence of a video lottery terminal gaming facility 

     in a shopping center, specifically the Newburgh Mall.

     Kenneth Wersted of Creighton Manning Engineering presented the traffic analysis.

     In summary, Creighton Manning Engineering feels that their traffic analysis demonstrates

     that the Newburgh Mall has adequate available parking for the video lottery terminal gaming 

     facility during a non-holiday shopping season.

     David B. Smith of Planning and Development Advisors presented a summary of his
     findings concerning the State Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) of a video lottery 

     terminal gaming facility in the Newburgh Mall. In general, Mr. Smith’s analysis indicates

     that there are no significant negative impacts on the environment should a video lottery 

     terminal gaming facility exist in the Newburgh Mall but there are some issues that need

     to be resolved.
4.  ADJOURNMENT
            MOTION made by Councilwoman Manley at 7:50 p.m. to adjourn the meeting.

            Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Joseph P. Pedi

Town Clerk

1

